Minutes of Committee Meeting held at Over Haddon Village Hall

 on Monday 2nd October 2017
Present: (signed list attached) 
Helen Head (Chair); Dick Foxon (Treasurer); Trish Renshaw (Minutes Secretary); Martin Chresta (I/C Maintenance); Bernie Almond; Zena Hawley; Caroline Jones; Jen Foxon; Shirley Swaap; Roger Truscott; Jill Beckett
Apologies from: 
Helen Almond; Christine Chresta
Declarations of Interest  

None
Minutes of meeting(S) dated:
29/8/17 – Management Committee

These were agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.

Proposed: Roger Truscott; Seconded: Caroline Jones
Matters Arising from Minutes of meeting dated: 

29/8/17 - Management Committee
1. The handover of maintenance duties has been completed.
2. Meeting between Bernie Almond, Zena Hawley and Dick Foxon re finance sub-committee carried forward. 1

3. See later under Play Area Maintenance re benches.

4. See later under Well Dressing sub-committee re allocation of donations.

5/6/7 Matters arising under the Fire Safety Checks report were acknowledged and will be actioned. 2
8. See later under NCVO Revised Governance Code
9. Consideration of the data protection policy carried forward 3

     10. See later under Digital Report

     11/12. See later under Village Show report

     13. See later under Village Survey
Treasurer’s Report
· NatWest have completed the necessary changes to the mandate.

· They are, however, still querying online security details. Dick Foxon will go into the branch in person 4
· The Treasurer handed out copies of the Income and Expenditure statement for the financial year to date, and a detailed transactional activity breakdown from the date of the last report – 29/8/17. Copies filed with these minutes.
· The balances at NatWest on 21/9/17 were a) current a/c: £2803.33 and b) reserve a/c: £12,375.26
· The figures were approved by the committee. Proposed: Bernie Almond ; Seconded: Jill Beckett

· An invoice has been received from Bob Foreman for grass cutting and maintenance. A payment of £700 was agreed.
NCVO re: Revised Governance Code – section 2 – Leadership    

Discussion centered on members’ awareness of recent reported failures in leadership of charities, both locally and nationally.
· The charity’s aims and achievements are recorded and reviewed annually, and individual committee members are fully aware of the charity’s ethos and purpose.
· New members are made aware of their responsibilities, and the commitment necessary.
· It was agreed that the committee does recognize and respect diversity of opinion.

· It was considered that the guidelines reflect standard good practice, and that no additional action is needed at the moment. 

Fire Safety Checks Report
These are up to date. 
Play Area Maintenance Checks Report

· It was noted that finger traps have been fitted to the playground gate by Martin Chresta
· All the weeds have been removed

· Hags came on 25/9/17 and replaced the climbing board panel. They also replaced all the wood on the benches – this may need another coat of sealant 5
Policy Reviews Procedure

Next review first meeting after AGM 2018.
a. Policy Review Procedure 

b. List of Policies and Responsibilities

c. Finance Policy

d. Equal Opportunities Policy. 

e. Environmental Policy. 

f. Premises Age Verification Policy.  

g. Vulnerable Persons Policy. 

h. Hiring Policy. 
i. Health & Safety Policy. 

j. Fire Risk Assessment Policy. 
k. Bonfire & Fireworks Event Risk Assessment. 
Health and Safety Review
Annual assessment due 2018
Maintenance Checks/Programme

· The handover of the programme to Martin Chresta has been completed.
· Grey water tank check carried forward 6
Inventory: Annual check
Next due--- January 2018
Correspondence and e-mails (not already referred to elsewhere in these minutes):

SENT OUT: 
None to report.
RECEIVED:
Eon feed in tariff payment – spreadsheet handed to members.

NB. Eon want to upgrade the metering software.

6/9/17  Mugworks flyer advertising mugs for village halls – to be filed
19/9/17  RAD re: Fire Safety Training. Confirmed that risk assessment is already part of our policy review.

19/9/17  NCVO update – nothing of particular relevance to us.

21/9/17  1and1 – as we are considered to be good customers we are to be given a (very) slight reduction.

26/9/17  PDNPA re: Invitation to join their Facebook page. Caroline Jones will contact.7
CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR ORGANISATION:
· 4/11/17  Bonfire and Fireworks Night. It was decided to accept the suggestion from OHPC that they should pay for the fireworks, as previously, rather than giving a grant to the village hall. This is because OHPC can claim VAT, so it would be financially beneficial for the hall. The cost of the fireworks was discussed, but it was considered acceptable because the evening produces positive feedback for the village hall. It was agreed that the collection taken on the night be donated to OHPC
The Wheeldons are to be contacted to ascertain that they are willing for us to use the field.8
It will be necessary to register with the Council and Fire Service.9

Provision of a light for the gazebo is to be considered.
Martin Chresta is to organize the volunteer help.10
· 2/12/17  Pat’s Big Quiz  - carried forward.

· Christine Chresta had tried to contact Open Road but been unable to obtain a response, so other options are to be considered. Trish Renshaw suggested possibly bringing forward the invitation to Breeze and Wilson. 11
DEBRIEFS 
Village Show 9/9/17    The consensus was that it had been a very successful show – busy and lively, with a friendly and enjoyable atmosphere. Caroline Jones’ live video for our Facebook page was much admired and welcomed, and the subsequent publicity about prize marrows, in a national newspaper, was hugely enjoyed. Trish Renshaw again thanked everyone who had contributed in any way, and suggested that there should be an early meeting to consolidate ideas and suggestions for next year’s show.12
REPORTS
· Zena Hawley re: Governing Documents training
Zena found the course useful and informative. She felt well prepared because she had a copy of our governing document, and was aware of the changes that had been made to it. She reported that the importance of ensuring the document was always up to date was made clear, and that there were changes that the committee may wish to consider, such as becoming a Charitable Incorporated Organisation. The committee thanked her for her attendance, and welcomed her offer to circulate members with the main points for consideration.13
· Digital and Website
             Caroline Jones reported that the website was up to date, with new groups and the 

             village survey having been added.
             Our Facebook page had now reached 13,000 people, and received 333 engagements. 

             The livestream for the village show had been particularly successful, as had news about 

             SimplyBFit and Film Night. She thanked everyone for their continuing contributions, and 

             asked that a link to Facebook be put in the next edition of the ‘Voice’.14

· Village Survey

The questionnaires had been distributed as planned. Written responses received so far are limited in number, but useful. Some responses had been verbal. Another week is to be allowed for collection before the results are collated.15
· Social sub-committee
A meeting is to be held on 25/10/17
· Well Dressing sub-committee
The money raised has been allocated. Cheques for £200 each need to be raised for:
Village Aid

Target Ovarian Cancer

Duke’s Barn

Farming Life Centre16
· Village Show sub-committee
A meeting is to be arranged shortly17
· Hallmark/Marketing sub-committee

To be removed from future agendas as there does not appear to have been any progress made by the authorities concerned.
· St. Anne’s representative 

Roger Truscott reported that the Harvest Festival had been a good service, and encouraged members to view the decorations.
· Indoor Bowls
Shirley Swaap told members that she would shortly be moving to Buxton, so regretfully would be unable to continue organizing this.
· Parish Council 

 There  had been further discussion of the proposed Parish Plan, concentrating on the two topics that had aroused most interest among villagers: toilets and parking.

The County Council are looking for sponsorship of the toilets, or for the Parish Council to take them over. They are inviting comments from members of the public, and Dick Foxon will email the link to this to members.18
Members of the Highways Committee have visited the village, and OHPC are awaiting a report. A meeting to present possible options to villagers has been suggested.                                                                                                                                                                                            
· Friends of St. Anne’s
No report
· Film Club
There were about a dozen people at ‘The Full Monty’. The club now has enough full members to cover the cost of the licence.
· Book Club
Continues – and there are a couple of new members.
· Open coffee morning
Continues.
· Table Tennis Club
Hopes to start on 3/10/17. CRB/DBS checks will be necessary if children are to attend, and we will 
need to add it to our Insurance policy.19
· History Group

There will be a planning meeting on 11/10/17 and then the Open meeting in the village hall on 15/10/17 from 2-5pm. A flyer has been delivered to most houses in the village. Documents, photos etc are to be scanned and recorded at that meeting, and then a decision will be taken as to the future direction of the group, depending on numbers and amount of interest shown. Dick Foxon advised that once the group’s direction has been decided, OHVHMC will be able to agree its approach to their use of the hall. In the meantime it was agreed that booking forms be issued to Zena Hawley for the event on 15/10/17.
Bookings
A spreadsheet was handed to members.
EleyFitness had requested a HIT session on Tuesday evenings, but the committee decided they 

would prefer to see whether the table tennis club takes off first.

There is to be a Harvest Supper on 16/10/17. It was agreed that the treasurer sign the 

application for the sale of alcohol on behalf of OHVHMC. Alice Grigor-Taylor will be responsible 
for the bar.
Any other business
Dick Foxon queried whether it would be possible to link the projector to a TV via HDMI. To be 

investigated. 20

Jen Foxon asked whether members would like a Christmas night out – the answer was yes. 

Venue to be decided.

Helen Head reminded members that the Treasurer will have to be replaced next May, and the 

new incumbent may need training, so we need to plan for the changeover.

The chair thanked members for their attendance and input.

The meeting closed at 10pm
Next meeting will be 30/10/17
· N.B. Would you like any subjects to be included on the agenda for the next meeting?
· If so, please e-mail or let Dick Foxon know preferably 10 days before, if possible.
C/c: 
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